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Dear Sisters and Brothers in Christ, 

What a beautiful weekend it was! For many it was a time for opening up summer cottages and homes, others 
enjoyed picnics and remembering our fallen soldiers and their families, still others worked the soil planting 
gardens and doing yard workΦ CƻǊ ƳŜ ƛǘ ƛǎ ǳǎǳŀƭƭȅ ǘƘŜ ƭŀǘǘŜǊΣ ŜȄŎŜǇǘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΧǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊ I was busy packing, 
packing, and packing more. It seems as though the spring flew by and the time for my departure is near at hand, 
and sadly L ǿƻƴΩǘ ƎŜǘ ǘƻ ǿŀƛǘ ǿith excitement to see what comes up from the fruits of my planting labor, later 
in the summer.  

¢ƘŀǘΩǎ Ƙƻǿ ƛǘ ƛǎ ǿƘŜƴ ǇƭŀƴǘƛƴƎ ǎŜŜŘǎΣ ȅƻǳ ƴŜǾŜǊ ƪƴƻǿ ǿƘŀǘ ǿƛƭƭ ŎƻƳŜ ǳǇ until it does, or sometimes, does not. 
Remember the parable of the sower in Matthew 3:3-9Χ  

3!ƴŘ ƘŜ ǘƻƭŘ ǘƘŜƳ Ƴŀƴȅ ǘƘƛƴƎǎ ƛƴ ǇŀǊŀōƭŜǎΣ ǎŀȅƛƴƎΥ ά[ƛǎǘŜƴΗ ! ǎƻǿŜǊ ǿŜƴǘ ƻǳǘ ǘƻ ǎƻǿΦ 4And as he sowed, some 
seeds fell on the path, and the birds came and ate them up. 5Other seeds fell on rocky ground, where they did 
not have much soil, and they sprang up quickly, since they had no depth of soil. 6But when the sun rose, they 
were scorched; and since they had no root, they withered away. 7Other seeds fell among thorns, and the thorns 
grew up and choked them. 8Other seeds fell on good soil and brought forth grain, some a hundredfold, some 
sixty, some thirty. 9[Ŝǘ ŀƴȅƻƴŜ ǿƛǘƘ ŜŀǊǎ ƭƛǎǘŜƴΗέ 

This parable is like our ministry together over the past eight years. For some, my sharing the word of the Lord 
was not clear. The words fell Ŧƭŀǘ ώƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǇŀǘƘϐ ŀƴŘ ǿƘŀǘ ǿŀǎ ǘŀƪŜƴ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƘŜŀǊǘ ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ǎǘŀȅ ƭƻƴƎΦ CƻǊ ƻǘƘŜǊǎ 
who joyfully heard the word on Sundays, the message never took root during difficult times [on the rocky soil]. 
As for what was heard among [the thorns of] others, worldly influences may have taken priority. As for those 
who heard the words [on good soil] with open hearts and minds, much was understood and taken into the heart 
and abundant fruit was yielded along their journey.  

¢ƘŀǘΩǎ Ƙƻǿ ƳƛƴƛǎǘǊȅ ƛǎΦ {ƻƳŜǘƛƳŜǎ ǿƘŀǘ ƛǎ ǎƘŀǊŜŘ ǘŀƪŜǎ ŦǊǳƛǘ ŀƴŘ ōƭƻǎǎƻƳǎ ƛƴǘƻ ǎƻƳŜǘƘƛƴƎ ƛƴŎǊŜŘƛōƭŜ ŦƻǊ ǘƘƻǎŜ 
who hear; sometimes, for whatever reason, we have a difficult time listening at all. What is important is that we 
try to learn from one another and live out the gospel message in our daily lives. I believe we have done that and 
have had a fruitful ministry together. My time here has certainly been a blessing for me and my family and for 
that, I thank you.  

Soon another sower will be among your midst with a different way of sowing the Word of God. I invite you to 
take a look at what kind of seed you have been in the past, and what kind of seed you really want to be in the 
future. This is a wonderful opportunity for us to take up our rakes and hoes and prepare our soil for the best 
garden yet. The possibilities are endless for a fruitful garden if we are well prepared for the new seeds about to 
be planted.  

May God bless you all on this incredible new journey of opportunity you are about to embark upon. Know that 
I will be praying for all of you for a fruitful yield in the days and years to come! 

 

In Christ, 
 

Pastor Sharon 

 

 

WORSHIP 
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Life Line Screening ς June 16, 2016 
Life Line Screening, a leading provider of community-based preventive health screenings, will offer their 
affordable, non-invasive and painless health screenings at St. James United Methodist Church on 6/16/2016.  
Five screenings will be offered that scan for potential health problems related to: blocked arteries which is a 
leading cause of stroke; abdominal aortic aneurysms which can lead to a ruptured aorta; hardening of the 
arteries in the legs which is a strong predictor of heart disease; atrial fibrillation or irregular heart beat which is 
closely tied to stroke risk; and a bone density screening, for men and women, used to assess the risk of 
osteoporosis. Register for a Wellness Package which includes 4 vascular tests and osteoporosis screening from 
$149 ($139 with our member discount).  All five screenings take 60-90 minutes to complete.  In order to register 
for this event and to receive a $10 discount off any package priced above $129, please call 1-888-653-6441 or 
visit www.lifelinescreening.com/community-partners. 

With recent changes in Medicare benefits, eligible beneficiaries can now receive an Annual Wellness Visit with 
NO out-of-pocket cost!  

Our sister company, Life Line Community Healthcare is now also proud to be offering screenings to all 

Medicare-eligible beneficiaries.   To learn more about these screenings and to see if you are eligible for 

registration, call 866-579-5069 or visit www.lifelinescreening.com/awvcommunitypartners.  

 

W  NAKEE - Work Day 
June 4th ς 9:00 am- 3:00 pm 

²ŀƴŀƪŜŜ ƴŜŜŘǎ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ά{ǇǊƛƴƎ /ƭŜŀƴέ ŀƴŘ ƻǇŜƴ ǘƘŜ ŎŀƳǇ ŦƻǊ 
the summer. Individuals, families, youth groups, church groups, and 
mission teams are encouraged to come. All ages and skill levels welcome. Meals will be provided. 

 
Call to reserve a spot for yourself or your group: 

 (603)279-7950 or visit www.wanakee.org to register 
75 Upper New Hampton Rd. Meredith, NH  

                                        
 

                     
 

The Annual Upscale Yard Sale will be held on Saturday, June 11 from 8:00am to 

1:00pm, with set-up starting at 7:00am. Each space, a double parking space, costs 
$20. Those renting space must provide their own tables and/or canopies. To reserve 
a space, see Brenda DuLong or Lesley Fallu at church or call the church office at 424-
7459. The church will also have a space. You can drop off items for the church table 

Friday, Jun 10 from 5:00pm - 7:00pm or Saturday morning. We will also have a baked goods table. Please bring 
baked goods Friday evening or Saturday morning. This unique event will be held in conjunction with the 
aŜǊǊƛƳŀŎƪ DŀǊŘŜƴ /ƭǳōΩǎ !ƴƴǳŀƭ tƭŀƴǘ {ŀƭŜ.  Both events will be held, rain or shine. 
 

COMMUNITY CONNECTIONS 

 

   

 

ω light carpentry 
 ω flower planting 
 ω Ǉŀƛƴǘing tables 

 ω ǎŜtting up docks 
 ω ƻǇŜƴing cabins 

 

 

http://www.lifelinescreening.com/community-partners
http://www.lifelinescreening.com/awvcommunitypartners
http://www.wanakee.org/
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United Methodist Women ð Please join us!  
June 1, 2016 ς 6:30 pm 

{ǘΦ tŀǳƭΩǎ ¦a/ - Manchester, NH 
 
¢ƘŜ ǿƻƳŜƴ ƻŦ {ǘΦ WŀƳŜǎ ¦a/ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ƛƴǾƛǘŜŘ ǘƻ Ƨƻƛƴ {ǘΦ tŀǳƭΩǎ ¦a/ ƛƴ aŀƴŎƘŜǎǘŜǊ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŀƴƴǳŀƭ {ŀƭŀŘ 
{ǳǇǇŜǊΦ ¢ƘŜ ǎǇŜŀƪŜǊ ǘƘŀǘ ŜǾŜƴƛƴƎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ /ŀǊƻƭƛƴŜ ²ƛƎƎƛƴΣ ǎƘŀǊƛƴƎ άIŜǊ WƻǳǊƴŜȅέΣ ǳǎƛƴƎ ƘŜǊ ƎƛŦǘǎ ŀƴŘ talents 
given by God. Please RSVP to Marge Galvin, so she can let them know the number of attendees. 
 

June 20, 2016 ς 6:30 pm 
End of Year Gathering 

WǳƴŜ WƻƘƴǎŜƴΩǎ ς 5 Courtland Drive Merrimack, NH 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

FELLOWSHIP OPPORTUNITIES 

VBS ς July 18-22 

St. James will have Vacation Bible School 
from July 18 to 22.  This year's theme is 
"Cave Quest:  Following Jesus, the Light of 
the World."  Call or email Robin House at 
424-2921 or rhouse805@comcast.net 
with any questions. 
 

 

Save the Date ς June 12, 2016 
Celebration of our Pastor 

 Please join us after worship on the 12th, as 
we say farewell, and celebrate 8 years of 
leadership with our beloved Pastor Sharon. 
All are invited to share in this special time of 
fellowship, and are welcome to share a fond 
remembrance. A collection is being taken for 
a parting gift. Special envelopes will be in the 
bulletin on June 5th if you wish to contribute. 

 

Our final Youth Group get together for 
this year will be an (indoor) pool party on 
June 5th, right after worship. Lunch will be 
provided, please bring your swim suits, 
and a food item to share. As this is our last 
meeting with Pastor Sharon, all former 
youth group members are invited to join 
the fun to reminisce, and wish her well. 
Youth will return to the church at 2 pm. 

 

 

Summer Office Hours 
Effective - June 1st 

Tuesday ς Thursday 
8:00 am ς 2:00 pm 

 

mailto:rhouse805@comcast.net
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COLLEGE GRADUATES³.. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                  

CHRISTIAN EDUCATION 

 

 

Sarah House will graduate 
from Merrimack High School 
on June 11th.  She will attend 
Dickinson College in Carlisle, 
PA in the fall. 

Louisa Berman will graduate 
from Bedford High School on 
June 11th. She will attend Mount 
Holyoke College in the fall. Her 
course of study will be 
International Relations and 
Political Science. 

 

 

Courtney Riviere graduated on May 21st  
from Johnson & Wales University in 
Rhode Island, with a Bachelor of Science 
Degree in Sports, Entertainment, Event 
Management. Courtney graduated with 
Honors, magna cum laude. 

Katie Finken graduated in December, 
2015 from East Stroudsburg University 
in Pennsylvania, with a Bachelor of 
Science Degree in Speech Language 
Pathology. Katie graduated with 
Honors, magna cum laude. 

Ian Finken will graduate from 
Merrimack High School on 
June 11th.  He will attend 
Nashua Community College in 
the fall. 

 

 

 

Congratulations to THE  following  
HIGH SCHOOL GRADUATES³³. 
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CŀǘƘŜǊΩǎ 5ŀȅ tǊƻƧŜŎǘ 
 

CƻǊ CŀǘƘŜǊΩǎ 5ŀȅ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊ ǘƘŜ aƛǎǎƛƻƴǎ /ƻƳƳƛǘǘŜŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǎǇƻƴǎƻǊƛƴƎ Harbor 

Homes, a non-profit, community-benefit organization that provides low income, homeless 

and disabled NH community members with affordable housing, primary and behavioral 

care, employment, job training and supportive services, with an emphasis for veterans 

and their families designed to prevent and end veteran homelessness in NH.  

We are requesting monetary donations which will be sent directly to Harbor Homes. Please consider 

donating in honor or memory of your father or someone who has been like a father to you.  Names will be listed 

ƛƴ ǘƘŜ CŀǘƘŜǊΩǎ 5ŀȅ ǿŜŜƪƭȅ ōǳƭƭŜǘƛƴΦ 

If you would like to have a card to present to a father that you are honoring, please see me.  Please make 

ŎƘŜŎƪǎ ǇŀȅŀōƭŜ ǘƻ {ǘ WŀƳŜǎ ¦a/ ŀƴŘ ƳŀǊƪ ǘƘŜƳ CŀǘƘŜǊΩǎ 5ŀȅ ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘΦ  Lƴ ƻǊŘŜǊ to have the names printed in 

the bulletin your donation must be passed in no later than Sunday, June 12th.    

Thank you in advance for your support of this mission project. 

 

E. June Johnsen, 
Mission Chairperson 

 

 

          

 

 

 

  

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

OUTREACH MISSIONS 

Harbor Homes Donation Form 
CŀǘƘŜǊΩǎ 5ŀȅ ς June 19, 2016 

(please print) 
 

In Memory of:  _________________________________________________ 

   _________________________________________________ 

   _________________________________________________ 

 

In Honor of:  _________________________________________________ 

   _________________________________________________ 

   _________________________________________________ 

 

Given by:  _________________________________________________ 

 
Please place your donation in the offering plate along with this form no later than Sunday, June 12th.   
/ƘŜŎƪǎ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ƳŀŘŜ ǇŀȅŀōƭŜ ǘƻ {ǘ WŀƳŜǎ ¦a/ ŀƴŘ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ƳŀǊƪ ǘƘŜƳ CŀǘƘŜǊΩǎ 5ŀȅ tǊƻƧŜŎǘΦ 
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Dear St. James United Methodist Church, 

Thank you so much for the layettes you have provided for the 
women in the Cynthia Day Family Center Program. The women 
are incredibly grateful and absolutely loved your generous gift. 
You have put a smile on all of our faces! J 

  Sincerely, 
  The Cynthia Day Family Center 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

aƻǘƘŜǊΩǎ 5ŀȅ tǊƻƧŜŎǘ ¦ǇŘŀǘŜ 

²Ŝ ǿŜǊŜ ƳŜǘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŘƻƻǊ ōȅ ǘƘŜ ǎǘŀŦŦ ƻŦ aŀǊƎǳŜǊƛǘŜΩǎ tƭŀŎŜΦ !ƴŘ ŀǎ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ǿŜ ǿŜǊŜ ƎǊŜŜǘŜŘ ōȅ ǎƳƛƭƛƴƎ ŦŀŎŜǎ 
ŀƴŘ ǿƻǊŘǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŀƴƪǎ ŀƴŘ ŀǇǇǊŜŎƛŀǘƛƻƴ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ aƻǘƘŜǊΩǎ 5ŀȅ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎ ǿƘƻ live there. 
 
This year thanks to the generosity of our community of faith of St. James, we gave the following: a throw that 
could be used as a blanket or because it had a zipper, it could be used as a snuggly; a personal blender; a kitchen 
set of dish towels etc.; a dish drying cloth; placemats; a small plastic basket that contained sponges, pad and 
paper, and a gas gift card. All of these items were placed in a plastic picnic tub that also contained a small tulip 
plant. 
 
A special thanks to Peggy Hodkinson who helped me fill and deliver 
the tubs and to Chris Kiss who also helped to deliver them. 
 
And a special thanks to all of you who gave money in honor or in 
memory of your mother. Without your generosity, this project could 
not have been so successful and not touched the hearts of these 
mothers who are at this time in need of the help of others. 
 
άwŜƳŜƳōŜǊ ȅƻǳ ǊŜŀǇ ǿƘŀǘ ȅƻǳ ǎƻǿΦ ²Ƙŀǘ ȅƻǳ Ǉǳǘ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƭƛǾŜǎ ƻŦ 
ƻǘƘŜǊǎ ŎƻƳŜǎ ōŀŎƪ ƛƴǘƻ ȅƻǳǊ ƻǿƴΦέ                           !ƴƻƴȅƳƻǳǎ 
 
      ---E. June Johnsen, Mission Chairperson 
 

 

 

Guatemala Mission Trip 
October 22-30, 2016 
WORKS OF G.R.A.C.E. 
Construction Team  

Team Leaders:  Rev. Michael Davis, Rev. Sharon Lovejoy 
www.guatemalagrace.org 

For more details:  see bulletin board near the parlor. 
 

OUTREACH MISSIONS 

 

 

  

http://www.guatemalagrace.org/
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   SMALL BLESSINGS 

 

 

 


